
March 6, 2017 
 
President O'Neil called meeting to order at 11:08 hrs 
Moment of silence for most recent members who have passed. 
Minutes of February meeting were read and approved. 
February treasurer's report was read and approved. 
Membership welcomed Edgar J Hoover who retired from E-24 as a new member. 
President's report: 
President clarified the confusion about a recent letter mailed about where the RFA dues were to 
be sent to. That is Joe Healy and not Joe O'Neil. 
President O'Neil informed membership of recent letter from Anita Blair of the Treasury 
Department the forgiveness of past over payments and  the 1099C issue. 
Discussion  of when the next RFA handbook was going to be published, when dues are going to 
be due and the next issue of the Vocal Alarm Alarm. 
President reported that the constitution and by-laws are in progress and gave a brief report on the 
legal opinion about the 1099C issue. 
Motion was approved to donate $500.00 to Local 36 for their assistance and staff support for 
many of our endeavors. 
Jim Embrey reported that after the first 2 months of 2017 there have been 90 visitors the the 
DCFD Fire Museum. 
Local 36 is asking for help on getting the Presumptive Health bill passed. 
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